March 19, 1986

Rev. Fr, Diran Papazian, Pastor
Holy Cross Armenian Church
318.27th St .

Union:-City, NJ 07087

Dear Father Diran:

Your 1985 annual raport has been approved by H.E. Abp.
Torkom Manoogian, as stated in the enclosed letter

However, please note that the minutes of the Assembly do not
indicate if there was a quorum at the beginning of the
voting, No attendance figure is given, and signatures are
missing from the Assessment data on page 3.

Thank yvou for vour otherwise complete report.

Very truly yours

Michael M. Kermian
Director



